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Assessment Fees


Thank you to everyone who has paid their 2011 Assessment Fees.  By fulfilling your responsibility, you allow us to maintain your neighborhood in a beautiful way.  About 34 homes presently have an outstanding balance.  That’s almost $12,000 not paid up each year, and this is not counting the properties which are several years delinquent.





Payment of our annual assessment is a legal obligation for every homeowner.  In order to properly maintain our development, and make improvements, we depend on EVERYONE to pay their MANDATORY fee in a prompt manner.  When some homeowner’s do not pay these fees, it is your neighbors who carry your weight for you-our fees are much higher because of you, and we are not able to have all of the maintenance and improvements to our development because of delinquent accounts.  Some delinquent homes already have liens placed against their properties, and the new properties that have not paid this year yet will be receiving letters from our attorney in the next few weeks.  You are responsible for all past due fees, late penalties, and legal costs.  Please save yourself additional cost, and fulfill your responsibility to your neighbors, and our community by paying your fees.  Maintenance and improvements in the development affect EVERYONE by making this a pleasant place to live, and keeping our property values up.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation and attention to this matter.





For homeowners on a “payment plan,” please remember your commitment to remain current with your payments.  This is a convenience that ETMC offers to homeowner’s with extenuating circumstances.  Please do not take advantage of this convenience.  You will be receiving a letter with your current balance over the next few weeks.  If you do not make a payment within 30 days of receipt of the letter (they will be sent via registered mail,) you will be discharged from the payment plan, and your past due balance (including late penalties) will be due immediately.  You will also be ineligible for qualifying for the payment plan in the future.





Please contact us as soon as possible in writing to make payment arrangements.  You may send correspondence to ETMC, P.O. Box 1582, Bear, DE  19701.  Your neighbors thank you.











IMPORTANT!


Mailboxes Scheduled for Repairs





Weather permitting; the sidewalk by the mailboxes is scheduled for repairs Sunday May 29, and Monday 30.  The mailboxes will be inaccessible during that time.  Please plan to pick up your mail accordingly.











Playground Update


We are aware that the playground is in desperate need of mulch, and that several pieces of equipment need to be repaired.  Mulching and repairs are expected in June.  Please refrain from visiting the playground when mulching and repairs are taking place.





Please ask your older children to respect the playground equipment.  The repairs are very expensive, and most of the playground equipment is designed for use by smaller children.  Please also ask your children to remain off of the fence.  When they break the fence and playground equipment, this leads to costly repairs that you and your neighbors are paying for.  We regularly see a lot of repairs need on the fence, and the question of completely removing the fence (the wooden split rail bordering the playground,) has been asked.  Please pass your opinion about removing the fence on to Stephanie Levin at levinsm@yahoo.com.





Our playground is for the use of our residents and guests only.  If you see others using the playground, please advise them that it is considered private property, and they are not permitted to use the equipment.





Please supervise your children when they are enjoying the playground.  We have had an extraordinary amount of damage to our playground equipment, and we need your help to keep an eye out for rough housing by older children.  Remember-you are paying for those repairs!





Lastly, please remember that the park hours are sunrise to sunset.  There have been complaints about older children in the park after dark, disturbing other residents.





Car Break-Ins


Several homeowners’ have reported occasions of car break-ins and vehicle thefts over the past few moths.  Please lock you vehicle, do not leave it running unattended, and remove valuables from sight.  New Castle County Police are aware of the break-ins in our development; it has been reported to our contact with Community Policing.  If you are the victim of a car break-in, please let a member of the board know in addition to reporting the violation, so that we can make sure that Community Policing is aware of any criminal activity in our development, and can respond accordingly, (for example by increasing patrols, etc.)  Additionally, please promptly report any suspicious behavior that you may witness. It takes only a minute for a thief to ruin your day!





Rental Properties


For the homeowners who rent their properties-please remember that you are responsible for ensuring that your renters abide by all deed restrictions.  If violations are found, and not addressed, ETMC will pursue legal action against both the renter/resident of the property, as well at the homeowner.  It is the responsibility of the property owner to inform your renters of all deed restrictions.  Thank You for your cooperation.


�





Trash Cans are not permitted to be left in front of our homes.  Additionally, all trash cans are required to have lids and must be secured.  Trash cans are to be put out the night before pickup.





Vehicles must park a minimum of 15 feet from corners.  School buses and our families / friends need to be able to safely drive through the neighborhood.  Because our neighborhood is small, with limited street space, please keep parking on the street at a minimum.  There have been complaints about the properties without garages having their guests, (or additional vehicles,) park behind the driveway with the parked vehicle overlapping into the street.  Please take caution when parking near the intersections in the development.  It is difficult to drive around a corner of an intersection when several cars are parked there.  Lastly, please obey the posted speed, and make sure to come to a complete stop at the STOP signs.





Please maintain your yards or flowerbeds in a well maintained manner.  This will keep a good appearance of our neighborhood, and is also a county regulation.





If you are planning to get a new deck, fence, flower or any other project that will change the exterior of your property significantly, you need to contact your Board of Directors one month in advance and prior to signing a contract or investing any funds to ensure your project is approved.  This is a very important by-law.





If you notice a property that is regularly neglected, (for example high grass/weeds), or has a pet that is unleashed, this could be a county code violation in addition to a Deed Restriction.  You can call New Castle County Code Enforcement at (302) 395-5555 to report a violation.  Reports can be anonymous if you request.  Please also pass the violation on to a member of the board so that we can monitor these occurrences.





If you notice that a streetlight is out, you may report it directly to Delmarva power, either by submitting a work request on their website, or calling customer service.  Any homeowner can do submit a request; it does not need to be done by a board member.  You may contact Delmarva at 1-800-375-7117, or online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.Delmarva.com" �www.Delmarva.com�.  Click on “Contact Us” at the top of the page, and then on “report a Streetlight Outage” to the left of the page.





Community Wide Trash Removal


If you are interested in signing up for community wide trash removal through Allied Waste, the quote for services can be found on our website.  Please remember that your trash removal contract is between each individual homeowner and the company that they choose.





Cats and Dogs


Several homeowners have complained about animals defecating on their property.  Please remember that you are responsible for cleaning up after your animal, especially on neighbor’s property, and common property. 





Storm Water Management Pond


For your safety, please be careful around the storm water management pond and do not allow unsupervised children to play in the area.  ETMC cannot be responsible for damage or injury to people or property. 





Eagle Trace is mandated by New Castle County to maintain the Storm Water Management (SWM) pond.  Each year we have to pay for expensive maintenance and treatments for the pond.  In order to keep the pond in good working order, we need some cooperation from our homeowners.  Please secure all trash-a lot of the debris in the pond comes from our own homes.   Trash and debris in the pond leads to more expensive repairs.  Thanks for taking the time to secure your trash!





Community Connection


We’d like to start a section of the newsletter that tells about the wonderful and unique people who live here.  Tell us about yourself and your neighbors.  We have some excellent musicians in our midst, including a concert violinist and saxophonist who plays jazz and religious music with ease and verve.  We also have a homeowner who plays classical music with the best.  How many singers do we have?  Let us know.





Who’s getting married?  We know one couple getting hitched this week!  Do you have kids graduating high school or college or are you graduating from college yourself?  Celebrate by letting us all know.





If you are interested in passing your contact information on to homeowners for grass cutting, odd jobs, babysitting etc. please forward your information, and we may include it in future newsletters.





Also, if you wish, please pass your email address on to a member of the board, for future communications.  Email addresses will be kept private.





Thank you all for the positive things that you do to enhance our community, and lets work together to make it a pleasant place for everyone!





�





By Mail: you can send us your feedback, questions, comments or plans for decks, fences etc. in writing to:





ETMC


PO Box 1582


Bear DE 19701





By Phone: 302-455-1935





By Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:levinsm@yahoo.com" ��levinsm@yahoo.com�





Website:  � HYPERLINK "http://www.neighborhoodlink.com" �www.neighborhoodlink.com�


(enter Eagle Trace in the community search box)




















